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Week of March 17, 2025
	State Issues

	More Medi-Cal Budget Troubles 


	On Monday, the Assembly Budget Subcommittee on Health, chaired by Assembly Member Dawn Addis, held a hearing focusing on the State Department of Health Care Services and the various programs they are responsible for – including Medi-Cal.   You can find the agenda here. 
This hearing comes on the heels of Governor Newsom’s announcement last week that the state was borrowing $3.4 billion from other state funds to make “critical” payments for Medi-Cal.  In the course of that hearing, the Department Director, Michelle Baas, announced that the state will need to borrow an additional $2.8 billion to be able to pay Medi-Cal providers through the end of the fiscal year – bringing the total funding to $6.2 billion to pay claims through July 1.

The Assembly Committee analysis covers both the current year and budget year deficits.  For the 2024-25 fiscal year, they note a deficit in the Medi-Cal budget of $2.6 billion – a 7.5% unanticipated increase is costs.  They cite:

· $2.7 billion to cover more undocumented Californians 

· $1.1 billion to cover more beneficiaries who were “redetermined” to be eligible

· $1 billion in MCO funding, since those funds must now be spent on health care providers

· $540 million for growth in pharmacy expenditures 

For the 2025-26 budget currently being negotiated, the state is $4.4 billion or 11.8% off their previous estimates.  The reasons given include: 

· $3.6 billion in redirected MCO tax funding

· $268 million in other costs including managed care rates, enrollment growth and fee-for-service utilization 

· $215 million in projected growth in pharmacy expenditures

While not called out in the numbers, the Committee analysis points to an increase in the Medi-Cal coverage for older Californians. As of December 2024, the senior caseload in Medi‑Cal stands at 1.4 million - about 40 percent higher than in 2020.  The Legislative Analyst’s Office did a deep dive on the impact seniors are having on our Medi-Cal program.  You can access that report here.  In it, they note that the average annual costs per enrollee for seniors is around $15,000.  This compares to the average annual cost per enrollee of about $8,000 (total funds) across all caseload categories.  With more older Californians enrolled, and with their health care costs greater than average, this is a serious contributing factor to the increased costs in the Medi-Cal program.  




For more information, please contact Lori Dangberg at 1215 K Street, Suite 2040 ( Sacramento, CA  95814 

 916.591.3991 or e-mail: ldangberg@thealliance.net
